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  Term 1 Week 8 18th March 2020 

COMING EVENTS 

Thursday 9th April 
Last day of Term 1 

Monday 27th April  
Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 28th April 
Students return for Term 2 

Postponed / Cancelled (new dates to be advised): 
School Photos 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
Interrelate  
School Cross Country 
Easter Hat Parade  
ANZAC Assembly 
P&C Meeting 
School Banking 

Permission Notes Sent Home and 
Payments Due 

Year 7 Expression of Interest 
Due Friday 20th March 

Overdue 

Publishing Student Information Note 

First Aid Treatment Note 
Due Thursday 12th March 

Absence Notification by SMS (new students) 
Note overdue 

Principal’s Message 
 

COVID 19 – Thank you for your 
understanding and patience  

I would like to take this opportunity to personally 
thank the Cardiff North Community for your 
understanding and patience as the COVID-19 
situation unfolds. 

The Department of Education continues to work 
closely with NSW Health, distributing operational 
guidelines to schools to ensure we remain updated 
with the most current advice in relation to COVID-19. 
This is to support the safety and wellbeing of 
students and staff and the continuity of student 
learning. 

Stay home if you are sick 

The health and safety of our students and staff is 
paramount. If staff or students are unwell with 
respiratory illness, they should remain at home until 
symptoms resolve and, where appropriate, seek 
advice from a medical practitioner (and call ahead 
first). Remember to also clean your hands thoroughly 
for at least 20-seconds with soap and water and 
cover your nose and mouth with your elbow when 
you cough or sneeze.   
 
Support good hygiene in schools 

All schools are reinforcing good hygiene practices 
throughout their school community. This starts with 
sending any member of staff or student who shows 
signs of being unwell, home. 

In the school environment we have: 

 

 Supervised hand sanitation, particularly for 
younger children 

 Promoted cough and sneeze etiquette 

 Gamified hygiene rules e.g. to discourage 
children touching their face 

 Introduced regular hand washing schedules 
throughout the school day 

 Introduced regular and enhanced cleaning for 
high touch surfaces 

 Used outdoor settings where possible 

 Increased ventilation in classrooms 
 
 
 
 

Continued………... 

http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h27ac1c,17c0f54,17dafc5


P&C NEWS 
I am proud to announce that our new P&C President 
for 2020 is Shantel Evans and our Vice President is 
Kim Palmer. 

Leone Wood will remain Relieving as Treasurer and 
Monique Anderson will remain Relieving as Canteen 
Manager. 

The Uniform Shop will continue to be run by Kim 
Palmer. 

All Relieving positions as well as the unfilled position 
of Secretary will be discussed and voted on at our 
next P&C meeting. 

Due to social distancing measures implemented by 
the department, we are unable to advise when our 
next P&C meeting will be at this time. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

At this stage, we look to hold School Photos in Term 
4 this year.  
 
If you had already made an online payment prior to 
Tuesday’s cancellation, this will be held in credit with 
the photographer. If you wish to discuss an 
alternative,  please phone MSP Photography on 
4966 8292 
 

NAPLAN ONLINE PREPARATION 2020 

Cardiff North are in the process of preparing our 
students for NAPLAN 2020.  

Year 5 will participate in the Coordinated Writing 
Practice Test on Monday 23rd March (Week 9).  

All Year 3 and Year 5 students will be participating in 
an Omnibus practice during on Tuesday 24th 
March. These tests are not graded and are just to 
familiarise our students will the online platform. 

The formal NAPLAN Assessments will occur 
from 12th to 22nd of May.  

Regards, Kate Gillard (NAPLAN Coodinator) 

Updated international travel restrictions 

On 15 March, the Government put in place new 
measures for people arriving in Australia.  
Individuals must self-isolate for a period of 14 days 
on arrival to Australia, including returning Australian 
citizens and residents. You are also required to self-
isolate if you have been diagnosed with the COVID-
19 or if you have had close contact with a confirmed 
case of COVID-19 infection. 

 
Social Distancing Measures 

A phased social distancing strategy has been 
implemented from Monday 16 March 2020, to 
support ongoing school and corporate operations. 
These social distancing measures have required 
schools to cancel assemblies, excursions, travel, 
events and conferences. These measures are 
precautionary and designed to reduce exposure via 
non-essential gatherings.  
 
Preparing our staff, students and parents for 
online learning in the event of possible, future 
school closures 

Our staff are currently being trained in using the 
Google Classroom online platform to deliver lessons 
to students should our school need to close for a 
period of time. The lesson preparation they are doing 
is closely matched to what they would be doing if 
they were on site at school, following our normal 
school scope and sequences and stage programs. 

Our students are being trained in how to access and 
complete work using this platform. We will provide 
packs for parents which will include instructions for 
accessing online platforms. This will assist you to 
help your child at home and will ensure you will be 
able to continue your child’s learning in the event of 
a school closure. 

Currently our website contains links to departmental 
suggested units, learning activities and resources 
that can be delivered to students who are currently 
unable to attend school. These resources are 
organised via stage and grade level. Should school 
closures occur, our school is well prepared to move 
swiftly into an online platform, where students will 
continue as close as practical to their normal class 
programs and routines. 

Thank you for your support in implementing the 
increased hygiene practices and social distancing 
measures in our schools with the purpose of limiting 
the spread of germs including viruses in our school 
community.  

 

Stay healthy and be kind to each other. 

 

 

Allyson Corrigan 
Principal 
Cardiff North Public School  
A proud member of the Cardiff Community of Schools 

SCHOOL BANKING 
IS ON HOLD UNTIL 
FURTHER NOTICE 







P&C MEETINGS 
 
 
 

Our next meeting has been  
 

POSTPONED 
 

until further notice 
 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
 

  
TUESDAYS and 

WEDNESDAYS from 2.45pm 
Order forms available from the office  

 
EFTPOS is now available in the Uniform Shop 

during Uniform Shop hours. 
Please note that there is a 1.9% transaction fee to use this 

facility. 

 P&C NEWS 






